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CITY CLERK'S DEPARTMENT 
Access to Information 

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (the "Act") 

I am responding to your request of November 13, 2016 for: 

The following records regarding the sidewalk located at the exterior of 128 West 
Pender Street: 

1. When were the glass brick and blocks that were present in the sidewalk prior to 
the June 2014 damage installed? 

2. Who installed the glass brick and blocks that were present in the sidewalk prior 
to June 2014? 

3. When was the asphalt sidewalk that was·present in front of the Sun Tower prior 
to June 2014 installed? 

4. Who installed the asphalt sidewalk that was present in front of the Sun Tower 
prior to June 201'4? 

5. all documentation related to any permits or permission that was provided by 
the City with respect to the installation of the glass brick and blocks in front of 
the Sun Tower and the asphalt sidewalk itself. 

6. all maintenance and inspection records prepared by the City of Vancouver with 
respect to the sidewalk in front of the Sun Tower dating back as far as is 
available until June 2014. 

We have completed the search for responsive records for this request and no responsive 
records have been located. I have been advised by the Branch Manager of the Streets, Traffic 
and Electrical Operations Branch that they could not find any information regarding the glass 
blocks in the sidewalk at 128 West Pender. 

Please note: The City of Vancouver Archives, located at 1150 Chestnut Street, was also 
contacted and could not locate any records relating to your request. However, we are 
advising you to contact them separately and provide more detail which may assist them in 
conducting a more thorough search. 

City Hall 453 West 12th Avenue Vancouver BC VSY 1V4 vancouver.ca 
City Clerk's Department tel: 604.873.7276 fax: 604.873.7419 



Under section 52 of the Act you may ask the Information 8: Privacy Commissioner to review 
any matter related to the City's response to your request. The Act allows you 30 business 
days from the date you receive this notice to request a review by writing to: Office of the 
Information 8: Privacy Commissioner, info®oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629. 

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner's office with: 1) the request 
number assigned to your request (#04-1000-20-2016-425); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy 
of your original request for information sent to the City of Vancouver; and 4) detailed 
reasons or grounds on which you are seeking the review. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Freedom of Information Office at foi®vancouver.ca if 
you have any questions. 

Yours truly, 

Barbara J. Van Fraassen, BA 
Director, Access to Information 
City Clerk's Department, City of Vancouver 
Email: Barbara. van(raassen@vancouver. ca 
Telephone: 604. 873. 7999 
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